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THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA - :
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CHAPEL HILL

27514

SCHOOL OF PUBLIC HEALTH
OFFICE OF THE DEAN

Dean W, Fred Mayes

School of Public Health
University of North Carolina
Chapel Hill, jorth Carolina 27514

Dear Dean Mayes:

On Thursday April 27, 1972 I visited Johnson C. Smith University
in Charlotte for the purpose of meeting with some of the faculty and
students there and also to test a different recruiting approach - one that
we hope to employ during the next school session. Accompanying mewere
Mrs. Eva Clayton, Director of the North Carolina Health Manpower
Development Program, ilrs. Sarah Lucas, a Recruiter Counselor at North
Carolina Central University and Mr. John Hatch of our School of Public
Health.

During the course of our brief venture at Johnson C. Smith we were
introduced to Mr. , a Professor i pn the Belo gyDepartment
“there. MNr. told us that he had applied to the Department of Par-
asitology and Laboratory Practice, School of Public Health and was re-
fused admission with no specific reasons given for the action taken. He
felt that he had been dealt with unjustly. After listening to Mr.
present his case, our group felt that there would be no encouragement
on his part to have Johnson C. Smith graduates attend the School of Public
Health, University of North Carolina.

I told Mr. that I had his name on my minority list but had no
prior knowledge of his case. I assured him that I would look into the
matter upon returning to Chapel Hill.

The following day I met with Dr. James R. Hendricks, Associate
Professor of Parasitology and Laboratory Practice and inquired about
Mr. 's application. Dr. Hendricks told me that the applicant was
applying for the Ph.D program and that there were several factors which
led to rejection of the application. Poor recommendations from his peers
along with low undergraduate and graduate records were cited as major
items which influenced negative opinions. Dr. Hendricks also indicated
that the M.P.H. program should have been considered by the applicant be-
fore attempting the doctorate program.
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I have not seen any written documents from the Department of
Parasitology nor from Mr. . The above information was received

via verbal collaboration.

About eight weeks ago I sent forth a "status of application for
admission'" form to all departments in the School of Public Health. This
form, a copy of which is enclosed with this letter, was designed for the
purpose of following the status of a minority application through various
process stages and also to further inform the minority coordinator of
departmental and graduate school action.

Realization must be placed to the fact that difficulty arises in
differentiating minority from non-minority with the present application
form makeups. Several departments in the School of Public Health have
requested assistance from the Minorities Office in helping to determine
the ethnic status of certain applicants. I sincerely hope that I can
continue to render this service and that other departments will feel free
to share information germane to minority applicants with this office.

Sincerely yours,
lla= 7 el

William T. Small
Coordinator of Minority Affairs

WTS :mb

Enclosure

cc: Dr. Rolf P. Lynton
Dr. James R. Hendricks
Mr. John Hatch
Dr. Bernard Greenberg
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